
From: Nancy Appel, Coastal Conservation League <action@scccl.org>
To: Kevin L. BryantKevinBryant@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 12/31/2018 7:02:11 PM
Subject: Midnight tonight

 

 

 

Dear Senator Bryant,

Our year-end campaign ends at midnight! We have about $4,000 left to raise. Please 

give what you can now to ensure we receive our $15,000 match and start the new 

year strong.

I hope you had a chance to read Laura’s email earlier today sharing the great update 

about Crab Bank. We are proud of what we have accomplished this year with your 

help, and we are energized about the important work ahead in 2019. You can donate 

now at:

https://secure.coastalconservationleague.org/page/content/donate_2018/

Thanks for joining with us,

Nancy

Nancy Appel

Director of Development

Coastal Conservation League
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